

Fran Bradley
Director of Government Affairs
Breezeline
4121 Orchard Street
South Park, PA 15129
(412) 780-6546
fbradley@breezeline.com

May 22, 2023

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL or UPS – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Ms. Carey Blaney, County Clerk Monongalia Coutny 243 High Street Room 123 Morgantown, WV 26505

Re: Section 626 and Extension Notice

Dear Ms. Blaney,

Breezeline, formerly known as Atlantic Broadband, is honored to serve the residents of the Monongalia County. Our goal is to be an outstanding provider of entertainment and communications services to residents and businesses in your community and to offer superior products and services at competitive prices. Breezeline anticipates a long and mutually beneficial relationship in your community. To that end, we want to initiate the franchise renewal process in a timely manner. Your current franchise expires on April 12, 2026.

Federal law, including the Cable Television Consumer Protection and Competition Act of 1992 (the "Cable Act"), encourages local franchise authorities and cable operators to reach a franchise renewal agreement through informal discussions. The Cable Act also provides for a more formal renewal procedure. While it is our view that the formal process can be cumbersome and may ultimately be unnecessary for this situation, we are required to notify you under federal procedures and standards. We look forward to negotiating a mutually satisfactory agreement with you through this informal process.

In accordance with the Cable Act, Section 626(a), Cogeco US (Penn) LLC hereby notifies you of our intent to renew your cable television franchise. To that extent as you may be aware, the current franchise agreement provides for an automatic renewal of the existing agreement for a 5-year period, provided Breezeline provides written notice of our desire to exercise that renewal provision according to Section 1(a) of the current franchise agreement.

Please accept this letter as Breezeline's official notice to exercise our right to renew the franchise agreement until April 12, 2031. If you are not in agreement with this provision, please contact me so we can discuss the informal renewal process. In that case, we request that we commence the informal renewal proceedings as delineated in Section 626(a) of the Cable Act.

I will be happy to discuss this matter with you, and provide any additional information you may require. Please call me at 412-780-6546 if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Fran Bradley

Director of Government Affairs